
Regarding the case of blocking the work of PJSC "National Public 
Television and Radio Company of Ukraine" and the seizure of its accounts 

 
As it was stated on the Council of Europe's Platform for the Protection of 

Journalists, on 18 February 2020, the Ministry of Justice of Ukraine initiated the 
executive proceedings to recover over 10 million euro from the UA: PBC bank 
accounts in favour of the joint stock company «Euronews». 

We would like to inform you that on April 24, 2020 the Cabinet of 
Ministers of Ukraine adopted a resolution «On Amendments to Clause 3 of the 
Procedure for using funds provided in the state budget for financial support of the 
public joint stock company «National Public Television and Radio Company of 
Ukraine». The document was developed by the Ministry of Culture and 
Information Policy of Ukraine and allows UA: PBC to repay debts to Euronews 
in 2020 based on a court decision, including the payment of enforcement fees and 
other costs of enforcement proceedings. 

Therefore, the problem with the financing of the Public Broadcaster has 
been solved. 
 


